
SCHOOL RESUMES
SCHOOL RESUMES - Tuesday,

January 2nd

PTO Meeting
Monthly PTO Meeting

January 9th @ 6:30
Solheim Library

ALL parents are invited to join
and see what PTO is all about

4th Grade Music Program
Thursday, January 25th
Solheim Gymnasium

7:00 p.m.



NO SCHOOL DAYS
Monday - January 1st, New
Year's Day
Monday - January 15th, Martin
Luther King Day
Tuesday - January 16th, Staff
Development Day

Solheim after school Art
Club
Sign Up is now open for
January
https://www.facebook.com/ev
ents/2362365103973481/23623
65110640147

Save the Date for Family
Fit Night!
Save the Date!
Family Fit Night is being
hosted by the Solheim PTO,
Friday, January 26th, 6:30-8
p.m. at Solheim

Is your child going to be Absent from School? ☎️

Parent(s)/guardian(s) are responsible for contacting the school office prior to 9:00 a.m. if their
child will be absent from school for illness or parent request.
If a phone call is not received from the parent(s)/guardian(s), school personnel will make attempts
to call the parent(s)/guardian(s) to inquire about the absence.
The full attendance policy can be viewed here:
https://www.bismarckschools.org/cms/lib/ND02203833/Centricity/Domain/199/FFB-
AR1%20Elementary%20Attendance%20Grades%20K-5.pdf

Change of PICK-UP Plans 📞
We know that things come up throughout the day that may result in a change of plans in how your
child is getting home after school. When this occurs, please call the office before 2:00 if possible
to make sure that the message is delivered in time. 701-323-4260

Recess Weather Policy
Recess - the following can be found on the BPS website.
The health and safety of your child will be the major consideration when making decisions about
the appropriateness of going outside during extremely cold or wet conditions. Other
considerations will be the need of children for fresh air, exercise, work breaks, and unstructured
play time for social development. Students should come to school dressed appropriately to be
outside during the weather expected that day. BPS Elementary Schools have jointly developed a

https://www.facebook.com/events/2362365103973481/2362365110640147
https://www.bismarckschools.org/cms/lib/ND02203833/Centricity/Domain/199/FFB-AR1%20Elementary%20Attendance%20Grades%20K-5.pdf
https://www.bismarckschools.org/Page/2929


guideline which states that outdoor recess will not normally occur
when the wind chill drops below -10 degrees Fahrenheit (based on
the National Weather Service website). Keep in mind that actual
time outside during recess breaks is generally limited to about ten-
fifteen minutes. Based on the relative openness or protection of a
particular school site, variations in this guideline will exist.

Recesses are shortened when wind chill drops below 0 degrees.

Toasty Toe's Project 2023
Thank you to all our Solheim Families for the
great support for the Salvation Army Sock Drive
this year! The GRAND TOTAL donated this year
and counted by the first graders was.......2,093!!
Thank you to all!!

Open Your Heart Campaign 2023
Solheim beat our own personal Open Your Heart
school record! 3,408 (55 boxes of donated
items were received) Thank you to all of our
Solheim students and families for their
generous donations this holiday season, you
are all Rockstars



Solheim Elementary School

Email: mailto:solheim_secretary@bismarckschools.org
Website: https://www.bismarckschools.org/solheim
Location: 325 Munich Dr Bismarck, ND 58504
Phone: (701) 471-1221
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/solheimelementary

Smore

mailto:solheim_secretary@bismarckschools.org
https://www.bismarckschools.org/solheim
https://www.facebook.com/solheimelementary
https://www.facebook.com/smorepages
https://www.twitter.com/smorenewsletter



